

TIẾNG ANH 10 FRIENDS GLOBAL
UNIT 6 - PRACTICE TEST 1

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following sentences.

1. A. butcher B. charity C. exchange D. parachute
2. A. entrepreneur B. investor C. editor D. competitor

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following sentences.

3. A. newsagent B. launderette C. bargain D. coupon
4. A. showrooming B. phenomenon C. income D. luxury

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. Henry has _____ a lot of money to the needy in his neighborhood.
A. donated B. spent C. earned D. made
6. Alex _____ for the lottery ticket which he _____ away 3 weeks earlier.
A. was looking, threw B. looked, threw
C. was looking, had thrown D. looked, was throwing
7. _____ you swap clothes with your friends, you all will get something new to wear.
A. Because B. If C. Since D. Although
8. Julia pretended _____ in the dress and asked the salesgirl for advice.
A. to be interested B. being interested C. to be interesting D. being interesting
9. Many people now visit a shop to examine a product but they choose _____ it online for a lower price.
A. buying B. to buy C. having bought D. to have bought
10. _____ being a CEO of a big company, Smith lives in a small apartment and goes to work everyday by bus.
A. Although B. As C. Despite D. In spite
11. Linh doesn't mind _____ overtime because she is really enthusiastic about the job.
A. work B. to work C. to be working D. working
12. Many people _____ an extravagant lifestyle if they could make a lot of money.
A. lead B. can lead C. will lead D. would lead

13. Brian still uses his old cellphone as he isn't _____ smartphones.
A. in B. into C. on D. onto
14. If I _____ the lottery, I _____ half of the money to the orphanage in my hometown.
A. win, donate B. win, would donate
C. won, would donate D. could win, donated
15. The World Bank is an international financial organization _____ in 1944 at the United Nations Monetary and Financial Conference.
A. found B. founded C. to be found D. to be founded
16. Many projects in Vietnam funded by the World Bank have focused _____ agriculture, healthcare and education.
A. about B. in C. into D. on
17. Ben decided _____ all his pocket money to buy his mother a birthday present.
A. to save B. saving C. to make D. making
18. She _____ an idea to double her income.
A. came into B. came up with C. set up D. set about
19. The restaurant has a _____ of five dishes for the price of three.
A. price tag B. sale C. special offer D. bargain

Mark the letter A, B, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

20. In a restaurant

Waiter: _____

Jimmy: Yes, I'd like to tomato soup as a starter followed by chicken curry for main course, please.

- A. What do you want? B. Are you ready to order?
C. Can you order? D. You're in order.

21. Two friends are talking about a bad experience.

Peter: I lost my wallet on the way to school this morning.

Mark: _____. You must be careful next time.

- A. Take care. B. What a pity. C. I beg you pardon? D. I'm afraid so

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

22. She was aware of the consequences if she accepted the loan shark's offer.

- A. denied B. admitted C. refused D. avoided

23. Money is not essential to happiness.

A. unnecessary

B. crucial

C. unsuitable

D. impossible

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

24. There is a possibility that he might win the lottery.

A. case

B. feeling

C. chance

D. fate

25. Please notify the staff that there will be a charity event tomorrow morning.

A. warn

B. advise

C. inform

D. instruct

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to each of the following questions.

26. I think we need to get a new car.

A. We have to buy a new car.

B. We are in need of a new car.

C. In my opinion, we need to buy a new car.

D. According to me, a new car is necessary.

27. I wish you didn't waste your money.

A. If I were you, I wouldn't spend your money.

B. If only you didn't waste your money.

C. You mustn't waste your money.

D. You don't have to spend your money.

28. Can I accompany you to the shopping centre?

A. Do you want me to go to the shopping centre?

B. Can you go to the shopping centre with me?

C. Do you mind my accompanying you to the shopping centre?

D. Let's go to the shopping centre!

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

29. I would take (A) a (B) donation to my high school's English speaking club (C) if I had (D) 10 million dong.

30. Although he was homeless (A), he decided to hand over the wallet he had found (B) out (C) a shopping mall to the police (D).

31. If (A) nobody had any (B) money, everybody (C) would be equally (D).

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best combines each pair of sentences in the following questions.

32. He had missed the bus. He couldn't go to work on time.
 A. He hadn't caught the bus and didn't go to work.
 B. He couldn't go to work on time because he had missed the bus.
 C. He had missed the bus to go to work.
 D. He had missed the bus but he could go to work on time
33. Thanh did all the cooking. Her mother got home.
 A. When Thanh did all the cooking, her mother got home.
 B. Thanh did all the cooking after her mother got home.
 C. When her mother got home, Thanh had done all the cooking.
 D. While her mother got home, Thanh did all the cooking.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 34 to 38.

Online shopping accounts (34) _____ a percentage of total retail sales. It'll depend on the month and year, (35) _____ generally, 10% to 15% of sales take place online. Shopping online is relatively safe, but there are things you can do to add extra protection. Learn the warning (36) _____ for online scams, (37) _____ your computer and mobile operating systems up to date, only shop on encrypted websites, and use unique passwords across multiple sites. It's also wise to avoid sharing credit card or other (38) _____ information over public Wi-Fi networks.

- | | | | |
|------------------|---------------|--------------|-------------|
| 34. A. on | B. about | C. for | D. of |
| 35. A. and | B. but | C. or | D. so |
| 36. A. signals | B. signatures | C. signs | D. sights |
| 37. A. make | B. put | C. set | D. keep |
| 38. A. sensitive | B. sensible | C. senseless | D. nonsense |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 39 to 43.

You might worry that part-time work will distract teenagers from studying. But doing a part-time job can have lots of benefits. In addition to earning extra pocket money, teenagers can develop their skills in teamwork and timekeeping. They can also get a **reference** from their employer when they apply for jobs and courses in the future.

Careers adviser Graeme Barrett says "Part-time work is a great opportunity. It gives them an understanding of the rules of the workplace and teaches good timekeeping, reliability, responsibility and working as part of a team. It also helps to build their confidence."

Vacancies for young people looking for part-time work are mostly in shops, restaurants, cafes or fast-food outlets. There are often seasonal opportunities in the summer or at Christmas, when young people find jobs helping at parties and functions. Sometimes parents can help their children find work in their own workplace or through friends and family.

However, it's important to make sure that school work still comes first. Parents can help their children come up with a plan so they can manage their time and fit in studying, school, work and the other things they like to do such as sport and seeing friends or family.

39. According to the passage, doing a part time job can help teenagers to improve all of the following skills EXCEPT
- A. timekeeping B. teamwork C. self-management D. technology
40. The word 'reference' in the passage is closest in meaning to
- A. recommendation B. statement C. information D. guidance
41. It can be inferred from the passage that teenagers often do part-time jobs
- A. in the summer B. in the winter C. during their holidays D. all year round
42. It can be inferred from the passage that seasonal opportunities are
- A. permanent B. temporary C. rare D. abundant
43. According to the passage, who can help teenagers if they want to look for a part-time job?
- A. Teachers B. Parents C. Careers advisers D. Friends

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 44 to 50.

Anita Roddick opened her own health and beauty shop, named The Body Shop, in her hometown of Brighton in 1976. The shop began trading with just 25 products. None of Roddick's products were tested on animals, and the ingredients were sourced directly from producers. She started a business with the **motivation** to simply "make a living for herself and her two daughters while her husband was away travelling." Today 'The Body Shop' is an international company rapidly growing all around the world.

The book written by Anita Roddick is about how to run a successful business without giving up what we really believe in. It is not a normal business book, nor is it just about her life. "The message of my book is that to succeed in business you have to be different. Business can be fun; a business can be run with love and it can do good. In business, as in life, I need to enjoy myself, to have a feeling of family and to feel excited by the unexpected. I have always wanted the people who work for 'The Body Shop' to feel the same way," said Anita Roddick. She finds it exciting that her book now sends these ideas of hers out into the world and makes them public.

44. What is the main purpose of the passage?
A. to tell the reader Anita Roddick's life story
B. to introduce Anita Roddick's ideas to the reader
C. to explain how Anita Roddick opened The Body Shop
D. to tell the reader how Anita Roddick raised a family
45. The word "motivation" is closest in meaning to
A. ambition B. force C. incentive D. enthusiasm
46. What can be learned from the passage?
A. how to make a lot of money B. how to write a book about business
C. what Anita Roddick's family is like D. what Anita Roddick's book is about
47. How does Anita Roddick feel about the business she runs?
A. She doesn't care about success if her children are fed.
B. She just runs it for fun.
C. It is different from any other company.
D. It is likely to become more and more successful.
48. What kind of workers does Anita Roddick like to employ?
A. Workers who can give her ideas
B. Workers who get on well with the public
C. Workers who have the same opinion as she does
D. Workers have to support their own families
49. What kind of person does Anita Roddick seem to be?
A. She seems to be a woman with strong opinions.
B. She doesn't seem to be competent.
C. She is only interested in making money.
D. She finds running a business as challenging as raising her daughters.
50. What is the tone of the passage?
A. argumentative B. ironic C. informative D. judgemental

---THE END OF THE TEST---